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New Program Helps Give Children Best Possible Start

AMHERST, NS – A research initiative designed to provide communities with information on children’s readiness to learn at school will have lasting benefits for Cumberland County children and their families. Catherine Thurston, Director of Cumberland Mental Health, confirmed today that Cumberland County has been chosen as one of 21 new sites for implementation of the Understanding the Early Years (UEY) initiative across Canada.  “UEY has been very successful in raising community awareness of early child development in pilot studies, and I am confident it will be of great value to the Cumberland community,” she said.  “The UEY initiative recognizes the importance of the early years in giving children the best possible start.  It also recognizes the key influence of families and communities on children’s well-being and readiness to learn at school,” added Thurston.
Over the next three years, the Understanding the Early Years (UEY) study will gather information to develop a clear profile of the strengths and needs of children in Cumberland County at the time of school entry.  It will also give a comprehensive picture of the community resources available to support children and families during the preschool years.  This information will assist educators, community agencies, and municipal officials in developing a community action plan, and in seeking additional resources to meet the needs of Cumberland County families and their preschool children. An advisory group consisting of Cumberland community agencies and representatives will assist UEY project in developing these community action plans.

The Cumberland UEY study will be coordinated by Joan Beswick, Ph.D. and Carol Oram, M.Ed., educators who have lived and worked in Cumberland County for many years.  They will work with all 13 elementary schools in Cumberland County to obtain teachers’ input on the strengths and needs of grade Primary students.  In conjunction with McMaster University in Hamilton, Ontario, they will develop reports on Cumberland students’ overall readiness to learn. They will then work with community agencies to develop a clear and sustainable community action plan to respond to the needs of young children and their families. 
Darla MacPherson, Director of Public Health and Chair of the Cumberland Healthy Beginnings Network of community agencies noted, “This is a wonderful opportunity for the communities of Cumberland to plan around early development needs of our children using good data and wide community input.  We look forward to working with the UEY project.”

UEY is supported through the Government of Canada’s Understanding the Early Years initiative.  It began in 1999 as a pilot study in North York, Ontario and expanded to include 12 UEY communities.  In the Atlantic region, UEY pilots have been underway for several years in Hampton, New Brunswick and Prince Edward Island.  Because of the positive outcomes of the UEY pilot studies, UEY has been extended to include many more Canadian communities.  In 2005, 21 new UEY sites were launched, including 3 Nova Scotia sites: Western Nova Scotia (Annapolis Valley), Halifax West and Area and Cumberland County. The primary objective of UEY is to strengthen the capacity of communities to enhance children’s readiness to learn at school.
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